
 

 

From the Presidents’ Keyboard 
Dear Guild Members, 

 

2021 has arrived!  We are all so ready for this New Year!  

 

Thank you to all of our 2020 board members and committee chairs for your work this past year, and thank 

you to our 2021 board and committee chairs for volunteering to serve our Olathe Quilters Guild in this up-

coming year!  Thank you to all of you that have worked on committees to keep our guild vibrant during this 

hard time, and to those of you who will continue to serve this year.   

 

They say that necessity is the mother of invention.  We have adapted to our COVID situation, finding that 

we can actually meet with the various groups important to us in our lives, in a new and unique way.  So that 

we can all be as safe as possible, our guild plans to meet on Zoom through the month of May.  Mary Ellen 

Winter has lined up speakers who will present to us on Zoom.  If any of you have not joined us on Zoom 

yet, I encourage you to load Zoom onto your phone, tablet, laptop or computer, so that we can all be to-

gether on our second Tuesdays at 6:30. Even though most of us need to be muted for most of the meeting, 

to prevent chaos, we can still see each other and can wave and clap.  We will even do our voting with 

hands raised.  If you have a quilt you are showing in our Show and Tell, we encourage you to speak about 

your quilt then.  

 

We always ask our members to wear their nametags at our in-person meetings.  The equivalent of that dur-

ing our Zoom sessions is that your name needs to show on your picture/video.  Even though we are not 

meeting in person, we can still practice putting Olathe Quilters Guild names and faces together.   

 

We have decided that on guild nights, we will open the Zoom link 10 or 15 minutes prior to 6:30, for those 

of you who have questions about Zoom.  You can ask them of our Zoom expert, Karen Genis, until our 

meeting begins.  For instance, she can explain how to have your name show up if it is not already. See oth-

er Zoom hints later in this newsletter.   

 

Please note, on the upper right of this front page of the newsletter, the links for our OQG website, our Face-

book page, and our Facebook group.  Check them out if you have not done so! 

 

See you on January 12th, at 6:30 (or slightly before), on Zoom! 

 

Happy Quilting, 

Libby Corriston 

January 2021 
Volume 41 Issue 01 

Website:  www.olathequiltersguild.com 

Facebook page:  www.facebook.com/OlatheQuiltersGuild 

Facebook group:  www.facebook.com/groups/OQGuildGroup 

Welcome 

2021! 

http://www.olathequiltersguild.com
http://www.facebook.com/OlatheQuiltersGuild
http://www.facebook.com/groups/OQGuildGroup
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Coming Up  

From the President (continued) 

It is now possible for you to do several tasks online, tasks you would normally have done at our in-person 

meetings: 

• Using your credit card you can buy chances on our COVID quilt, online at https://olathe-quilters-

guild.square.site.  (We have extended the deadline to buy chances on this yellow and blue quilt, and 

will do that drawing at our March meeting on Zoom.) 

• You can buy Opportunity Quilt tickets online at the same link, https://olathe-quilters-guild.square.site. 
Teresa Jones will fill in tickets with your name, snap a picture of the tickets that she has filled in for you, 
and then email you the picture.  This will be your proof of purchase. 

• You can buy one-day or three-day passes to the quilt festival, as well as purchase a festival t-shirt, pin 
or bag, at https://bit.ly/2021kcrqfGuildPreOrder.  Note that you do not need to pay right away for the 
KCRQF items you order, and when you do pay, you’ll pay the Olathe Quilters Guild.  

You can access the above links anytime, but if you would like guidance in this process we will allow a few 

minutes after adjourning our Zoom guild meetings, for you to stay online to get help. 

January K-State Extension Workshop Presentation  

Tuesday, Jan. 26 from 6-8 p.m. 

Quilt Blocks – Improvisational Quilting in the Manner of Gee’s Bend 

 

Join Cindy Nice as she shares with viewers what she learned at a workshop in North Carolina.  Cindy 

will be showing the techniques used by the quilters of Gee’s Bend, AL to create quilts made from what-

ever textiles were available to them.   

This is a Zoom presentation.  Viewers must have a Zoom account on their computer (free) and register 
with the K-State Extension and Research Center before the event.   The workshop is listed under the 
Classes and Events title.   

Upon registration, on the day of the presentation, you will get a link to the Zoom meeting in your email 
which opens the meeting for you to be a participant.  You do not need a camera or microphone built into 
your computer in order to view and hear Cindy’s presentation.  This is an opportunity to learn about 
quilts made in the South during the 19th century.  

Remember that these classes are open to the public and free of charge, so let family and friends know,  

 

Future Workshops (all to be held via Zoom until further notice):  

Feb. 23 – Bullseye Quilt July 27 – Christmas in July 

March 24 – Techniques to use with Vintage Textile  Aug. – Twister Tool 

April 27 – Decorative Machine Stitches Sept. – Modern Improv Quilt Block 

May 25 – Machine Stitched Applique Oct. – Color Pencil on Fabric 

June 22 – Fusing Fun Art Quilt 

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07ehdo3edtbccd5ae9&oseq=&c=&ch=
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Challenge Quilt & President’s Quilt 

 

Did you guess what the 2021 Challenge is?  If you said the common thing was 'White' well, you could be 

right.  But not necessarily.  Because...... 

Challenge ’21 

Two Colors – One Quilt 

Hope you join in the fun, in 2021! 

 

The rules are simple:  Pick two colors to make your 

quilt.  You may pick two fabrics or if you want a slight 

scrappy look, use shades of one or both of the two colors 

that you have picked.  It is suggested that you try to stay 

as close to your two chosen colors as possible so that 

your quilt is really a two color quilt. 

You pick your colors.  You pick the pattern.  You pick the 

size.  Make it for you, make it as a gift for someone spe-

cial or for a special occasion, or make it for charity. 

Just work to have it completed by the end of the year 

when we have our wrap up meeting - assuming that we 

will be able to meet.  We will work something out!  Prizes 

will be available. 

I have attached a picture of a quilt made by my paternal 

grandmother.  I consider it a two color quilt.  The colors are not quite true so hopefully, at a future meeting 

I can bring it for show and tell.  But the dark color is a white print on maroon, with the second color being 

white, or an off white, maybe due to age? 

 Wouldn't it be fun to see more two color quilts?  If you have one, would you send a picture to be included 

throughout our future newsletters?  If you have a story about the quilt, please share. 

Let's have fun in 2021.  Easy rules.  Don't know about you, but I bet one of my colors will be blue. 

 

President’s Quilt Committee 

  

We are looking for guild members to be members of the President’s Quilt committee.  The committee is 

to collect and straighten blocks made by the guild members which are brought to the designated meeting 

to give to the President at the last meeting of the year.  The committee will be responsible for the assem-

bly of quilt blocks into a quilt top for the second year President.  Materials to be paid out of the treasury 

(the cost not to exceed $1.00 per member each year). 

  

Please email Teresa Jones at westplacequilting@gmail.com if you are interested. 
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Block of the Month  

 

Block of the Month 2021 
 

Here is the block of the month for January 2021 (also attached to the newsletter email). You are asked to 

follow the guidelines for stash buster. The prints do not have to be the same, just the same value. 

The finished block should be 6 1/2 inch square. We will make 12 blocks to be finished as you wish. 

God bless, 

Linda Hagen 

Also from Linda: 

 

“My friend writes songs 

about sewing machines. 

She is a Singer songwriter, 

or sew it seams.” 
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Ways & Means and Charity Update 

 

Ways and Means 2021 

Vintage Sampler – Block of the Month 

We have blocks for this beautiful quilt with material and directions. An easy and quick way to begin 2021 
with productivity. $1 will get you an opportunity to win this set of blocks and materials. Th winner will be 
drawn live on Zoom in our January guild meeting. Please go the guild Square site to purchase your 
chance to win this Block of the Month kit: https://olathe-quilters-guild.square.site/ 

Thank you! 

  

Karen 

Charity Point Total 

Ending Dec. 31, 2020 

The popcorn tin holding the names for the drawing in August for the 

King size quilt is about half full. There are 697 “tickets” representing all 

the work members have done to help others.  The care and concern for 

others is evident.  Keep up the good work. 

Due to the Covid restrictions on meeting in public, members may email 
me their reports of projects and I will fill out a sheet for the file.  My 
email is Maryqstitcher@gmail.com.  See the attachment on the news-
letter email for the receipt form.  

 

Mary Pacey 

https://olathe-quilters-guild.square.site/
about:blank
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KCRQF Update 

KCRQF (Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival) 

PRE-ORDERING MERCHANDISE 

You should have received an email in December with information on how to pre-order your festival ticket(s), 

t-shirt or other merchandise—if you did not receive it, please contact Heather Buchwitz or Jenny Bou-

dreaux.  

SHOWCASE YOUR QUILT 

Thinking positively, the Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival (KCRQF) will be held June 17 – 19! As in the 

past, we have the opportunity to display our talents.  It is now time to think about displaying your quilt.  Quilt 

sizes must range between 24 inches square up to 92 x 96 inches. To accommodate as many members as 

possible, we request you consider a smaller size quilt for display. Each quilt must have been made between 

2019 – 2021 and must have a four-inch rod pocket for hanging.   

**See links below for rod pocket instructions.   

https://youtu.be/7ZPRt0NU9Hg  - By Jenni Doan (easy to follow) 

https://youtu.be/bF81VRK4ilw  - If the quilt is bound use this method / link 

Although the two videos are not completely clear, it is important that when cutting your rod pocket, cut the 

fabric 8 1/2" by the width of your quilt.  

In accurately measuring your quilt at home it is simply length by width.  Remember not to go by what the 

pattern states when completing your form as that may not be your completed size. If anyone needs assis-

tance with measuring, please call Kathleen Manning or Janice Meloan. 

The February newsletter will include an application form.  Complete this form by the end of February. The 

entry form and a picture of your quilt must be emailed to Kathleen Manning.  Note – When you send in your 

form and picture please know that the quilt does not have to be completed to submit it for possible showing. 

However, all quilts turned in during the June guild meeting must be quilted, bound and have a rod pocket 

attached.      

During our March guild meeting, a random number selection process will take place.  The remaining portion 

of this meeting will be a PowerPoint presentation of quilts submitted as possible displays for the KCRQF. 

Please notify Janice or Kathleen if you have any contacts with groups needing community service hours to 

assist us with hanging the quilts on June 16 and taking them down on June 19, 2021. 

In closing, quilts selected through the lottery process in March will be collected at our June 8 guild meeting.  

Please bring the quilt in a bag that you can see through with your name and phone number on a card inside 

the bag.  You may want to put the name card in a small clear bag so as not to get ink on your quilt. This is 

an excellent opportunity to showcase the expertise of our guild members! 

 

Janice Meloan     Kathleen Manning 
(913) 754-6880    (703) 909-0812 
16903 West 83d Street   8264 Laurelwood Street 
Lenexa, KS 66219    Lenexa, KS 66219 
janicemeloan@gmail.com   kathleen.manning1@verizon.net   

https://youtu.be/7ZPRt0NU9Hg
https://youtu.be/bF81VRK4ilw
about:blank
about:blank
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Other Events & Info 

Nic Deplazes 1-07 

Gail McKay 1-10 

Jean Heer 1-11 

Peggy Thompson 1-20 

Shari Pine 1-26 

January Member Birthdays! 

Johnson County Parks & Recreation January Virtual Program 

 

What is the social significance of quilts to the people who made them? Explore 

these ideas when the Johnson County Museum conducts its next virtual program 

in January. The one hour presentation, called Virtual Program Quilts, A Sign of 

the Times, is for all ages. Join NedRa Bonds, avid quilter and community activ-

ist, as she explores the connections to history and community sewn into quilts. 

The presentation will take place beginning at 6 pm on Thursday January 14 via 

Zoom.  The one hour presentation is free but preregistration is required. Click 

here to register. All registered participants will receive an email with a Zoom link 

and instructions on how to join the session.| 

 

For more information or to register by phone, call 913-831-3359 or visit jcprd.com.  

 

Seen on Facebook: 

My 2021 New Year’s Eve resolution is to finish the pro-

jects from 2020 that I should have done in 2019, after I 

started them in 2018 after buying the supplies for them 

in 2017 with the tutorials and classes I found in 2016. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/NedRa_Bonds
https://anc.apm.activecommunities.com/jcprd/activity/search/detail/2814?onlineSiteId=0&from_original_cui=true&locale=en-US
https://anc.apm.activecommunities.com/jcprd/activity/search/detail/2814?onlineSiteId=0&from_original_cui=true&locale=en-US
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2021 Board Members & Committee Chairs 

2021 Olathe Quilters Guild Board 

President Libby Corriston 

Vice President Nic Deplazes 

Program Mary Ellen Winter 

Program Elect Sheri Keller 

Secretary Carol Crane 

Treasurer Rachel Rohrer 

Ways and Means Karen Genis 

Ways and Means Elect Carol Crane 

Historian Cheryl Wilcox 

Public Relations Melissa Toburen 

Membership Jean Heer 

Newsletter Editor Jenny Boudreaux 

Advisor Teresa Jones 

2021 Committee Chairs 

Charity Cindy Nice 

Block of the Month Linda Hagen 

Welcome Table Shelia Pierce 

Challenge Quilt Sherri Irving 

Outreach/Education Mary Pacey 

Special Events Kathy Kolodziejczyk, Gretchen Ryan, and Heather Schaller 

OQG Quilts for KCRQF Janice Meloan and Kathleen Manning 

Opportunity Quilt Teresa Jones 

KCRQF Mary Ellen Winter and Heather Buchwitz 

President’s Quilt OPEN 
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Treasurer’s Report 

Olathe Quilters Guild   
Treasurer’s Report 
December 31, 2020 

Operating Account Balance 11/30/20 $6,022.42 

Money Market Account Balance 10/31/20 $12,151.30 

  $18,173.72 

    

Receipts   

     Workshops  

     Quarantine Quilt $51.84 

     Opportunity Quilt Raffle          $37.70 

     Ways & Means $18.00 

     Membership        $90.00 

                            Total        $197.54 

    

     Money Market interest earned in November            $0.50 

    

Expenses   

  

  Olathe Christian Church           $50.00 

  Heather Buchwitz-Opportunity Quilt Batting         $32.22 

  

  

                          Total         $82.22 

  

  

    

    

Operating Account Balance 12/31/2020 $6,137.74 

Money Market Account Balance 11/30/2020 $12,151.80 

Combined Balance 12/31/2020 $18,289.54 
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OQG 2021 Budget 

Here is the Olathe Quilters’ Guild proposed budget for 2021. Please review the budget prior to our guild 
meeting on January 12 so we can vote on the budget during the meeting.  
 
Mary Whitchurch 

   Revised  

 2020 12/3/2020 Year End 2021 

 Budget Actual Budget Budget 

INCOME     

Membership  $   1,400.00   $  1,925.00   $   1,800.00   $   1,000.00  

Ways and Means  $   1,200.00   $     511.00   $       600.00   $       600.00  

KCRQF Merchandise Sales  -   $     193.00   $       200.00   

KCRQF Share of Revenues     

Welcome Desk   $       55.00   $         55.00   $         50.00  

Face Mask Donations   $       65.00   $         65.00   

Opportunity Quilt  -   $     100.00   $       100.00   $   1,000.00  

   Total Income  $   2,600.00   $  2,849.00   $   2,820.00   $   2,650.00  

     

EXPENSES     

Block of the Month  2020-2021  $       100.00    $               -     $       150.00  

Challenge Quilt  2020-2021  $       150.00    $               -     $       200.00  

Membership  $       100.00    $               -     $       100.00  

Charity Quilts  $       500.00   $     419.54   $       419.54   $       500.00  

Church Rental  $   1,200.00   $     750.00   $       750.00   $   1,100.00  

KCRQF sales   $     193.00   $       193.00   

KCRQF ($5 per member festival discount)  $               -      $               -     $       350.00  

Opportunity Quilt  $       350.00   $     142.89   $       142.89   $       500.00  

President's Quilt  $               -     $       37.55   $         37.55   $       100.00  

Programs  $   4,500.00   $  1,441.22   $   1,441.22   $   4,500.00  

Public Relations & Advertising  $       200.00    $               -     $       200.00  

Other Miscellaneous Expenses  $       500.00   $       48.43   $         48.43   $       385.00  

P O Box   $     106.00   $       106.00   $       115.00  

Special Events (banquet dinner, etc.)  $       500.00    $               -     $       500.00  

Ways and Means  $       150.00    $               -     $       150.00  

Website and Domain Name  $               -         $       200.00  

    Total Expenses  $   8,250.00   $  3,138.63   $   3,138.63   $   9,050.00  

                               

                           Projected Loss   $  (5,650.00)   $     (318.63)  $  (6,400.00) 
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Meeting Minutes 

Continued on next page 

General Meeting Minutes 
Olathe Quilter’s Guild 
Dec 8, 2020 
 
President Teresa Jones opened the meeting of Olathe Quilter’s Guild at 6:30 on the Zoom computer appli-
cation. 47 people were present according to Karen Genis. 
Teresa asked for approval of the secretary’s minutes. Cheryl Wilcox made the motion and Sheila Pierce 
seconded. The motion carried. Janie Benander made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report. It was 
seconded by Lynda Ochs and carried. 
 
Teresa reported on the method of selling tickets by using the Square website. The site is set up and mem-
bers will be able to make payments to the guild with credit cards. She shared her computer screen so the 
site was visible and said the link will be sent out. The Quarantine Geometry Quilt will be the first test of the 
usefulness and ease of understanding of the Square site. Mary Ellen Winter noted that the proceeds from 
this quilt will benefit the Charity Committee. The link to purchase Hobbs batting has not yet been set up. 
 
Programs: Mary Ellen Winter has plans in the works for the next five months. January’s program will be on 
Batting, by Lyn Heilman of Quilted Memories. Kelly Asher will give a Zoom program in February called 
“Fussy and Fabulous.” May will have Barb Eichmeier. Details to follow. 
 
KCRQF: Heather Buchwitz, Teresa Jones and Mary Ellen Winter modeled T-shirts in different colors and 
sizes that will be the ones printed for the festival. T-shirts, pins, and bags are listed on a pre-order form 
sent to members by Jenny Boudreaux. The form includes festival tickets which will be sold online at the 
reduced guild prices. Some class descriptions now appear on the kcrqf.com website, but without details. 
Times and prices will be added by January 1 when members of participating guilds may enroll. After Feb-
ruary 1st the classes will be offered to the public. (Editor’s Note: the new date is Jan 15, not Jan 1.) 
 
Charity: Cindy Nice would like suggestions for which charities members would like to support in 2021. 
Please contact her with ideas and preferences. 
 
Teresa Jones shared a 15 minute video of making a no-sew Christmas ornament called the Scandinavian 
Folded Star. It will be posted on the guild Facebook site. A picture was also shown of Mary Ellen’s folded 
star that looks like a fancy bow. 
 
Heather Buchwitz described a workshop offered by the Blue Valley Quilter’s Guild to be held January 6, 
2021. Linda and Carl Sullivan of Colorwerx, will teach “Conquer Your Fear of Curves,” from 10:00 to 4:00 
for $40. It combines strip piecing and the Drunkard’s Path pattern to make striped circles. This will also be 
posted to Facebook. 
 
Show and Tell participants were Mary Ellen Winter, Janice Meloan, Jessie VandenBerg, Rachel Rohrer, 
Teresa Jones, Joellen Randall and Carol Crane. Photos were shown by Jenny Boudreaux in a Power 
Point presentation and quilters could describe their work.  
 
The meeting was concluded at 7:30 pm. 
 
Carol Crane, Secretary  
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Zoom Tips  

Our January guild meeting will be held on Tuesday January 12 with a presentation on batting—the 

different types of batting, how to choose batting for specific types of projects, and more. The meet-

ing will be held via Zoom. Karen Genis has provided the following tips for how to use Zoom effec-

tively: 

 

Tips for joining Zoom: 
 
 
Downloading the Zoom client 
 
You can download the Zoom Desktop Client for Mac, Windows, ChromeOS and Linux, as well as 
the Zoom Mobile App for iOS and Android from our Downloads page.  
 
 
Joining another user's meeting 
 
There are many ways to join a meeting, but the easiest way is to click the join link 
that the meeting host provided. You can also click Join in your Zoom client and 
enter the meeting ID.  
 

As a guild member, you will receive an email with the Zoom link to join our month-
ly meeting. At the time of the meeting, you will click on the link to enter a Zoom meeting room. You 
click the “Join” button pictured above. Please make sure your name is entered into your profile. 
Then meeting host will admit you to the meeting.  

The guild asks that everyone keep their microphone on Mute so we can hear the presenters and 
speakers.  

Here are a few more tips to remember:  

• If you keep your camera on, remember we can see everything you do and everything happening 

behind you.  

• In the bottom center of the screen is a “Chat” feature. You can send messages to the whole 

group or private messages to individuals.  

• If you have a question for the speaker, please put it in the “Chat”.  

• If you invite a guest, please let Karen Genis know, so she can let the guest into our Zoom meet-

ing (since she is the host, she can admit people to our Zoom meeting even if they are not a guild 

member).   

 

Please reach out to Karen Genis, karen.genis@yahoo.com with any questions.  

 

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
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Membership Information 

43 members have paid their $15.00 2021 dues.  Payment is due by January 31st with a grace period  until 

April 1st.  The membership form is attached to the newsletter email and can also be found on our website 

under Resources: https://www.olathequiltersguild.com/guildresources.   

The PO box address (where you can send your form and check) is on the bottom of the form.  

I also compiled the information below from our membership forms to help us get to know each other better.  

- Jean Heer 

        Information Compiled from 2021 Membership forms & other sources 

Welcome Table Block of the Month Charity 
KCRQF Guild Positions 

*Shelia Pierce *Linda Hagen *Cindy Nice Heather Buchwitz 

Peggy Bayard  Peggy Bayard Mary Ellen Winter 

Sherri Critchfield  Janie Benander Janice Meloan 

Robbie Herron  Carol Crane Kathy Manning 

Connie Hiltner  Sherri Critchfield Connie Hiltner 

Ruthi Hoadley Opportunity Quilt Linda Hagen (vets)  

Maribeth Kehl *Theresa Jones Ruthi Hoadley  

Janis Raspberry Robbie Herron Sherri Irving   

Cheryl Wilcox Heather Schaller Maribeth Kehl Ways and Means 

 Melissa Toburen Mary Pacey *Karen Genis 

  Janis Raspberry Carol Crane 

  Heather Schaller Robbie Herron 

Quilt Challenge Special Events Melissa Toburen Jodi Price 

*Sherri Irving *Kathy Kolodziejczyk Cheryl Wilcox Cheryl Wilcox 

Cheryl Lowrance Peggy Bayard   

 Sherri Critchfield   

 Connie Hiltner  Program  

President's Quilt  Gretchen Ryan Outreach/Education *Mary Ellen Winter 

Melissa Toburen Heather Schaller *Mary Pacey Sheri Keller 

  Cindy Nice  

    

Talents to Share  Explore Your Interests 
Long Arm Quilting - Heather Buchwitz Better Cutting Skills - Robbie Herron 

Long Arm Quilting - Carol Crane Designing Quilt Top-color selection, coordinating, 
combining, contrasting - Connie Hiltner 

Long Arm Quilting - Heather Schaller For a beginning Quilter - what to do with jelly rolls - 
Connie Hiltner 

Teaching Twilling - Linda Hagen Free Motion Quilting - Jodi Price 

Social Media - Computer: Office, Word, Excel Piecing - Jodi Price 

Beginning Quilting - Cindy Nice History of Quilting - Heather Schaller 

Workshop/Teaching - Mary Pacey with Extension Helpful Tools - Heather Schaller 

Workshop/Teaching  - Cheryl Wilcox - Basics such as 
hand-quilting 

Machine Quilting with a standard machine 

    

*Chairman    

https://www.olathequiltersguild.com/guildresources
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General Info & Member Marketplace 

OQG Board Meetings 

The next board meeting will be Tuesday, January 19th beginning at 6:30pm via Zoom. Board meetings 

are scheduled for the third Tuesday of each month unless re-scheduled for some reason. Any guild mem-

ber is welcome to attend board meetings; please contact Libby Corriston at libbycorriston@gmail.com if 

you wish to attend the meeting, so she can send you the link to join via Zoom.  

Viewing Guild News Online  

 

Our monthly newsletters are posted to the guild web site within a few days of them being sent out via 

email - the web address is https://www.olathequiltersguild.com/. Click on the Resources tab, then 

Newsletters to see the archive.  

We have also begin to post them to our Facebook group—if you do not belong to the Facebook group, 

search for Olathe Quilters Guild group, then click the Join Group button. One of our group admins will 

grant you access.  

MEMBER MARKETPLACE & BUSINESSES 

Cheryl Newell - CAN Designs - quilting & longarm services 4537 Reese Drive, Wellsville, KS 913-749-

6668  

 

Heather Buchwitz - QuiltKC - custom and e2e long arm, quilt alongs, batting, backing and other solid/print 

fabrics, threads and more for sale. 4520 Silverheel St., Shawnee, KS 913-488-8055  

 

Nicolette Deplazes - Edge-to-edge long arm quilting services. 1223 E Frontier Lane, Olathe KS 816-307-

2266  

 

Check out the list of members’ businesses online at https:// www.olathequiltersguild.com/business-

links.  

mailto:libbycorriston@gmail.com
https://www.olathequiltersguild.com/
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Mary Pacey - these are lap throws I made for my sister and brother for Christmas. 

 

The red and blue one (left) is Thrifty Nine Patch.  My sister and her husband came to KU to earn 

their PhDs.  That is why the quilt has red and blue squares.   

 

My brother and his wife got the Double T quilt (right).  I made it using my batik scraps.  They sent a 

picture showing it being used as a bed runner. 

Show and Tell 

During our Zoom guild meeting we will do a show and tell portion using pictures and descriptions that you 

send in advance to Jenny Boudreaux (jenboud@gmail.com) - get them to her by Sunday January 10. 

Please put “show and tell” in the subject line of the email to make it easier to find those emails!  

Shelia Pierce - this is a 26" square 

wall hanging.  It was a kit called Faith-

ful using the Polka Dots & Paisleys line 

from Moda.  
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Heather Schaller  -  

Yet another T-shirt Quilt. I hope it will be my last as this one in particular, my friend couldn't decide on 

the layout and 2 years later it's finally done. :) 

Luigi: We did a virtual fundraiser for Harvesters for my husband's birthday and a custom video game 

themed quilt was one of the prizes. We raised almost $1400! 

Teal stars: My sister-in-law is getting married and this will be her quilt! 

Show and Tell 


